
UC Richmond Field Station and 
Campus Bay (Zeneca) 
Field work beginning October 7, 2013
Why This Notice?
The Department of  Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) is distributing this work notice to inform the community about
DTSC approved work located at the UC Richmond Site and the former Zeneca (Campus Bay) property. 

What Work Will Be Done?
Campus Bay (Zeneca): Semi-annual groundwater monitoring will be done at the Site. This involves taking 
groundwater levels and collecting groundwater samples for analysis.  This sampling is conducted twice per year to 
monitor site conditions. The work will begin on October 7 and last until October 18th.  All work
will be completed during normal business hours (8:00 AM to 5:00), Monday through Friday. Residents should
expect to see a drill rig and truck and workers in protective gear

UC Richmond Field Station: Also beginning October 7 groundwater level measurements will be taken from wells 
located at the Richmond Field Station Site. Installation of  5 groundwater monitoring wells at the UC Richmond Field 
Station Site will occur beginning on October 16th and take approximately 3 days to complete.  The wells will be installed 
upgradient and downgradient of  the Biologically Active Permeable Barrier (BAPB).  After the wells are installed they 
will be developed the following week.  It is expected to take 2 days to do this.  Then the next week, the wells will be 
sampled.  This is expected to take 1 day.  All work will be completed during normal business hours (8:00 AM to 5:00) 
The community should expect to see a drill rig, support trucks and workers in protective equipment doing the work.

Information Repositories: 
The work plan and other project-related documents and information can be found at the following locations:

 Richmond Library     DTSC File room
 325 Civic Center Plaza     700 Heinz Avenue
 Richmond, CA      Berkeley, CA
 (Call 510-620-6561 for hours of  operation)  (Call 510-540-3880 for appointment)

You may also access this information on the DTSC Envirostor website: http://www.envirostor.dtsc.ca.gov/public/. 
You can search by City or select “Site/Facility Search” and enter 07280002 in the “Site Code” search field.

Sign up for DTSC email alerts notifying you when new documents are available by clicking on the top right link on the 
Envirostor report page for this site.
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For More Information: 
To get more information or for general details, please contact the following DTSC project staff  members:
Information about the Site, contact: Lynn Nakashima at (510) 540-3839 or Lynn.Nakashima@dtsc.ca.gov.
Information about public participation, please contact: Wayne Hagen at (510) 540-3911 or Wayne.Hagen@dtsc.ca.gov
Media contact: Sandy Nax, DTSC Public Information Officer at (916) 323-3395 or Sandy.Nax@dtsc.ca.gov.

All documents made available to the public by DTSC can be provided in an alternative format (i.e. Braille, large print, etc.) or 
in another language, as appropriate, in accordance with State and Federal law. Please contact the public participation specialist 
noted below for assistance.

Si prefiere recibir la información en español o hablar con alguin en español acerca de esta información, favor de llamar a Especialista en Participación 
Pública de el Departmento de Control de Substancias Tóxicas. El numero de telfono es (510) 540-3877.

Figure: UC Richmaond (RFS) and Campus Bay (Zeneca) Sites


